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Dr. Joseph Bresee is the Director of the Respiratory Virus Prevention Branch at the Task Force for 

Global Health. He oversees the Partnership for Influenza Vaccine Introduction and other programs 

that support immunization programs and surveillance for respiratory viruses. Dr. Bresee worked at 

US CDC from 1993 – 2021, during which time he directed programs focused on a variety of viral 

diseases, including enteric viruses, such as rotavirus and respiratory viruses. He led the Epidemiology 

and Prevention Branch of the CDC’s Influenza Division from 2005-2017 and served as the Associate 

Director for Global Health Affairs from 2017-2021. He also regularly participates in national and 

international meetings and technical groups on immunization and influenza. Dr. Bresee has authored 

more than 300 peer-reviewed papers and textbook chapters. 


